
 
 

Return Address:  
c/o London Councils 

59½ Southwark Street  
London  
SE1 0AL 

Email: gemma.kappala-ramsamy@londoncouncils.gov.uk 
 
 
 
 

Rt Hon Philip Hammond MP 
HM Treasury  
1 Horse Guards Rd 
Westminster 
London  
SW1A 2HQ 

Dear Chancellor, 

London’s voluntary sector is one of the cornerstones of our capital city and is made up of more than 

120,000 voluntary organisations, large and small. Our 3.5 million volunteers and 250,000 employees 

give Londoners from all walks of life the help they need to rise above difficult circumstances and 

make the very best of their lives. 

Today we are writing to you to express serious concern about the strain on London’s local public 

services. We cannot stand by while millions of Londoners, including our own beneficiaries, are 

impacted by over-stretched and under-funded public services.  

The 63% reduction to core funding that London boroughs have experienced since 2010, lack of local 

powers and additional unfunded responsibilities have left London boroughs struggling to maintain 

the important services they provide to a growing number of residents.  

London’s population has increased by almost 1 million people since 2010. During this time the 

number of children in London with Education, Health and Care Plans, an indicator that a child has 

additional needs, increased by 48%. There has also been an increase in the number of homeless 

people assessed as having priority needs in London - a rise of 52% since 2010 - and the number of 

people aged 65 and over living in the capital has increased by 18%. Between 2011 and 2018, there 

was a 63% increase in the number of domestic abuse offences recorded in the capital. 

London boroughs’ precarious situation has rippled out to affect the capital’s voluntary sector and 

the people we work with. It has reduced boroughs’ capacity to support charities and voluntary 

groups, but more crucially, it has led a larger number of Londoners to turn to the voluntary sector 

with more severe and complex needs.  

We are therefore asking you to prioritise greater investment in local public services at the next 

Spending Review, which ultimately means a fair settlement for London’s councils. Investment in 

local public services to support London’s growing population and meet growing levels of deprivation 

will ensure that London’s public and voluntary sectors can continue to support vulnerable Londoners 

for years to come.   



This will enable the voluntary sector to focus on what we do best - specialise in supporting and 

advocating for Londoners with specific needs. 

A failure to get this right will have a knock-on impact on the NHS, criminal justice and homelessness. 

We hope you recognise the importance and urgency of the situation and will address this in the 

Spending Review and any changes to the local government funding formula as a result of “Fair 

Funding”. 

I very much look forward to hearing from you on the return address provided.  

Yours sincerely 

  

 

James Banks – Director, London Funders 

 
 

Paul Goulden – Chief Executive Officer, Age UK London 

 
 

Howard Sinclair- Chief Executive, St Mungo’s  

 

 
Andy Gregg – Chief Executive, Race On The Agenda  



 

 

 

 

Gareth Dixon – Chief Executive Officer, Young Hammersmith and Fulham Foundation 

  

 

Terry Stokes – Chief Executive, London Advice Services Alliance 

 

 

Sharon Long – Director, Partnership for Young People 

 

      
 

Lynne Guyton – Chief Executive Officer, John Lyon’s Charity 

 

 

 
 

James Watson-O’Neill – Chief Executive Officer, Signhealth 

 

 



  

 

 

 

Nik Noone – Chief Executive Officer, Galop 

 

 

Yasmin Alam – Chief Executive, Citizens Advice East End Bureau  

 

Alison Garnham – Chief Executive, Child Poverty Action Group 

 

 

 

 

Bob Green OBE – Chief Executive, Stonewall Housing  

 

Mary Mason – Chief Executive, Solace Women’s Aid 

 

 

 

Julie Bishop – Director, Law Centres Network 



  

 

Vivienne Hayes MBE – Chief Executive Officer, Women’s Resource Centre 

 

Nicki Norman - Director, Women’s Aid  

 

Rick Henderson – Chief Executive, Homeless Link 

  

Sarbjit Ganger – Director, Asian Women’s Resource Centre 

 

 

Laura Payne – Project Manager, 4 in 10 London 

 

Chris Price – Chief Executive, Pecan  

 



  

Keith Morgan – Chief Executive Officer, Young Camden Foundation 

 

Ben Tovey – London Hub Manager, Shelter  

 
Nicole Jacobs – Chief Executive Officer, Standing Together Against Domestic Violence  

 

 

Rosemary Watt- Wyness, London Youth 

  

Phil Kerry – Chief Executive, New Horizon Youth Centre 

 

Alex Bax – Chair, My Fair London Councils   

Lindsey Poole – Director, Advice Services Alliance 

Tracey Lazard – Chief Executive Officer, Inclusion London  

Nezahat Cihan – Chief Executive Officer, London Legal Support Trust 

Sarah Thurman – Head of Community Investment, United St Saviours Charity 

Dan Burke – Chief Executive Officer, Young Harrow Foundation  



 

 

 


